

Committee meeting minutes 20th April 2022 by zoom at 2000

Present: Tony B, Mary L. Simon, Stephen C, Jason, Stevie A, Gary T Michelle

Apologies : Jim, Keith and Alan

Chair: Meeting opened at 2000. Still waiting to hear details of Ted's funeral (Now confirmed as 4th May at Milton crematorium at 1530)

Treasurer: Balance is £5,198.57. This includes Masters' fees though one or two still outstanding. Lottery prizes for April have been paid. 1st Martin A, 2nd Martin A, 3rd Dunc Harris. Second payments are now due request will be sent out initially on website.

Martin's resignation was formally accepted by Tony on behalf of the committee.

Comp Sec: Final's Day > Arranging to collect tabled next week. Help needed to set up on Friday 29th at 1900. Mary will send email to league requesting help(Done)

Draws were made for Finals as follows :-

2nd Div individuals - Gary v Darren W, Martin v Mick H

Blind pairs - Stephen/Gary v Aiden/ Simon Alan/Jason v Adam/ John

Pairs - Jim Smith/ Chas v Andy/ Damian John/Stephen C/ v Jason/ Simon

Individuals - Jason v Stephen C John v Simon

Ladies' Individuals will be played at the Cock on 21st April at 2000 as round robin, one leg. Draw will be made on the night.

Jim Wilson: 27 entries to date ... will be played as a group format 7 groups of 4 all to play each other over 2 legs. 1-3 go into main event. Rest in plate.

Mixed pairs - 7 couples entered

Draws will be made next Monday

Sponsors and raffle prizes needed for all events. ML will send out request.(Done)

Northants Open: 38 entries, 21 for 4-pin.

Trophies to be returned asap, preferably clean! ML will send out request. List of winners to be requested from Lorin(Done)

Social Sec: Anniversary survey has mixed views 30 people completed.

97% want Presentation night to be anniversary event -

100% want ex players to be invited - 77% want it subsidised, 17% free and 6% full price

73% want sit-down meal, 27% buffet

57% want disco, 43% band

Venue – 52% -marquee, 40% usual ONs 8% new venue

Discussion followed these figures and bearing all in mind, views and cost effectiveness, it was agreed to continue inside at ONs with disco. Subsidy to be confirmed following Michelle getting prices.

Assistance needed selling raffle tickets on Jim Wilson day . ML there so will be able to assist.

Data and Stats Sec: All up to date Lorin still doing this for us

County and Inter-Area: A and B teams through to knockout due to failure of opposition to field teams. They will play each other at headlands on Sunday 24th at 2000. C team to play Oxford Ladies away on Sunday also at 1900.

Comms Sec: No change still with Lorin

A.O.B. Proposal sent to committee that some would like change of format to Summer League. Various arguments pro and con other formats. Lorin to put request on website as to whether people happy with current format.

Martin has sent query as to what we might do in memory of Ted. It was decided to rename Individuals as Fen Regis rather than Chronicle and Echo this freeing Blind Pairs to be renamed the Ted Dunkley Blind Pairs.

Tony will check that family are happy with this.

Meeting closed at 2103